
 
 
 
 

 
April 30, 2019 

 
Shawna Sweeney, MSHI, RHIA, CCS 

HIT/CIM Department Chair 
CIM Program Director 
721 Cliff Drive 
Santa Barbara, CA 93109 

 
Dear Ms. Sweeney,  
 
NCRA sincerely appreciates Santa Barbara City College’s continued commitment to 
providing excellent education for cancer registrars. We believe that formal 
education for cancer registrars is an essential element in the collection and 
maintenance of high quality cancer data, and we are happy to be able to work with 
you to achieve this. 
 
The NCRA Formal Education Program Review Committee (FEPRC) has completed its 
review of your 2019 annual update.  It is the opinion of the FEPRC that Santa 
Barbara City College’s online Associates Degree program in Cancer Information 
Management (CIM), and the Certificate Program in Cancer Information 
Management (CIM) continue to meet the requirements set forth in the NCRA 
Accreditation Standards.  We are pleased to inform you that the status of the 
programs remains accredited by the National Cancer Registrars Association.  
 
The future review schedule for the Santa Barbara City College, Certificate Program 
in Cancer Information Management (CIM) program and the Associate Degree in 
Cancer Information Management is as follows: 
 
Annual reports: April 2020, April 2021 
Reaccreditation:  April 2022 
 
Thank you again for your continued commitment to the formal education of cancer 
registrars and for your support of professionalism in the field. We look forward to a 
continued partnership with Santa Barbara City College.  
 
If you have any questions or issues you would like to address with the Committee, 
please contact NCRA Manager of Education Programs, Mary Maul at 703-299-6640  
X314 or mmaul@ncra-usa.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mary Maul 
On behalf of the  
NCRA Formal Education Program Review Committee   
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